
SAC Meeting 3/19/2019 

Called to order 2:22pm in the Media Center 

Welcome/Norms- Motion to approve minutes Rosalie Brunetti and 2nd Lindsey Brustadt 

Principal Updates-  

Mrs. Palacio shared the following information: 

Getting ready for Spring Break. We are ready. Preparation on way for FSA starting April 2nd. She is 
confident in the students’ performance. Has been a great year. 

5th grade just got back from St. Augustine and had a great time. Proud of the 5th grade team. 

Playground update- Getting ready to submit and it will have a canopy over it. We are $30,000 short but 
will start to build in phases beginning with grade 3-5 playground. Our buildings will be getting a new roof 
and construction will start approx. in the summer. Also, we will get a new chiller for the air conditioning 
system. Bingo night April 30th. Code Red drill went well and students are trained. Will be updating 
cameras, single point of entry, possibly metal detectors and looking into all teachers having radios.  

Ms. McHugh made a suggestion to give all teachers keys for the on campus blue doors. Mrs. Palacio will 
propose that to the cadre.  

Looking to change the Florida Standards, we will not have new adopted material for math for the next 3 
years. Reading for the next 2 years. Materials need to align to the change that may be coming in the 
next few years.  

Title One Updates/SIP- We took the information from the survey and saw that 47% parents feel that we 
do not have enough translators on campus. Overall 65% parents had a positive experience. A lot of 
parents do not know what Title One encompasses.  We need to see what we can do to promote that 
more. A suggestion was made to put laptops in office to promote the survey and allow parents to take it 
right then and there.  

In September of 2018-19 we went over the Family engagement plan. It was disseminated via parent link 
from Ms. Palacio and it is located on our website, as well as being posted on our FACE space in the front 
office.  We will be reviewing this plan in April 2019. We will also be developing our 2019-20 SIP plan. In 
September of 2018, we reviewed the SIP/Title One Addendum and asked for parent and community 
input however, no suggestions were made at that time. We will talk about what sections of the SIP 
parents and community members can offer input and suggestions.  At our next two SAC meetings we 
will develop and review the 2019-2020 SIP and will seek suggestions and input from all stakeholders.  

Teachers voted to use accountability funds on purchasing grammar books and those have been ordered.  

Open Agenda- Lindsey has a friend that works for the city. One time a year they open money to schools 
between April 1- May 10th     and offer money to better the schools. Mrs. Palacio will look in to it. Mary 
Lepera also asked the city through the CRA to donate money to our school.  

Lindsey Brudstadt advised Mrs. Palacio that the bus didn’t show up for over an hour one day and if there 
is anyway to communicate to the parents to expect the bus being late or something of that nature. 
Palacio said she will look in to getting a bus list and send out a parent link.  



 

Next meeting we will have parents vote in Cheryl Brown as a parent and Tracy Skinner, a new 
Community Representative appointed by Mrs. Palacio from Publix Supermarkets, will be added to our 
SAC Composition. 

Meeting adjourned 2:40 pm 

  


